

Telephone (603) 673-8855, ext. 213 Fax (603) 673-8136

TOWN OF BROOKLINE, NEW HAMPSHIRE SELECTBOARD

P.O. BOX 360 – 1 Main Street BROOKLINE, NH 03033-0360

Selectboard@brooklinenh.us

http://www.brooklinenh.us

Non-Public Minutes-2 Revised Selectboard Monday, July 11, 2022

Selectboard members present: Eddie Arnold, Brendan Denehy, Steve Russo, and Ed Perry along with Town Administrator Scott Butcher.

Political Signs with Vulgar Language

After the discussion of the political sign ordinance on town property, **Ed** said he was recently driving down South Main Street with his young children in the car and noticed a big sign in someone's yard of a political nature with the "F" word on it. He said does the town consider this to be a public nuisance. He said he feels this could be a hazard for people driving by and rubber necking to look back at it. **Scott** said he reached out to NHMA to inquire if the town has the power to stop the display of signs that contain vulgar language or that insight violence, he is awaiting a response.

Minutes submitted by Sharon Sturtevant.

Éddie Arnold

Brendan Denehy

Dana Ketchen

Steve Russo

Ed Perry